STONEBRIDGE COMMUNITY ASSOCIATION (SCA)

BOARD OF DIRECTORS

MINUTES OF THE MEETING HELD

January 22, 2013

I.  Attendance.  The regularly scheduled monthly meeting of the SCA Board of Directors convened at 4:00 p.m., January 22, 2013 at the StoneBridge Swim and Tennis office.  The following Directors were present: 


A.  Randy Hall, President


B.  Kay Cason, Vice President


C.  Matt Sawrie, Secretary-Treasurer


D.  Clay Crenshaw, Director


E.  Jamie Howell, Director


F.   Harold Watson, Director

II.     Recurring Reports.


A.  Swim and Tennis Report.  Jamie briefed the Board on her most recent contact with a prospective candidate for the GM position and indicated that she should have a decision on the Board's offer later in the day.  The Board discussed possible courses of action for recruiting additional prospects if the current candidate declines the offer.  Also discussed were the advantages and disadvantages of employing a StoneBridge resident as General Manager.  



1.  Combination of S&T and SCA Bookkeeping.  Matt pointed out that the process of combining the S & T books with the SCA books is largely complete and presented the Board a preliminary estimate of this year's profit and loss by class.  A more comprehensive statement will be prepared when the Accounts Receivable data can be firmed-up after February 1st.   



2.  Non-Resident S&T Memberships.  Clay outlined the content of a motion he will make via email later in the day to formalize the practice of extending membership privileges to a limited number of families that do not reside in StoneBridge.  The motion was made by Clay at 6:33 P.M., Randy offered a single amendment which was adopted, Jamie seconded the motion at 9:38 A.M. on January 23, and the motion carried. The motion states:




a. The non-resident membership term will commence on May 1 and expire on April 30 the subsequent year. Said membership will include swim, fitness and tennis privileges.




b. For 2013-'14, the maximum number of non-resident memberships will be 40. 



c. All current non-residents members will be mailed a dues notice for the coming year along with any outstanding concession charges. The annual dues and any outstanding concession invoices must be paid in full by May 1 to permit membership in the new year.




d.  Annual dues paid by May 1 will be $750.  Annual dues paid after May 1 will be $775. Annual dues will not be pro-rated on a monthly basis throughout the year. Non-resident members can elect to pay their annual dues in a lump sum or pay by monthly draft.  All non-resident members will be required to have a credit card on file to insure payment of any uncollected concession or other charges. 




e. The Board will adopt and implement a marketing campaign to solicit and enroll new non-resident members. 



3.  S & T Phone/Internet/Cable.  In order to minimize the Association's costs for utilities and communication services, the Board authorized Jamie to cancel one of the two phone lines now serving the S & T facility after consulting with Shreveport Security Service to determine which line can be eliminated without affecting the security system.  The Board authorized Harold to purchase a Straight Talk no-contract cell phone and a $30/month plan from WalMart for use by the front gate guards.  If, after a trial period of 30 - 60 days, the arrangement proves satisfactory, the land line serving the front gate guard house will be eliminated and the new cellular number disseminated to the residents for use in the future.



4.  Re-Negotiated S&T Loan.  Randy briefed the Board on the modified S & T loan arrangement he executed on January 22nd with Citizen's National Bank.  Harold was able to negotiate a more favorable loan with the bank and the new arrangement will lock-in a fixed 4.64% interest rate until 2020 and lower the monthly payment slightly.  Harold will scan the loan documents, forward them to the Directors, and Clay will post them on the web site. 


B.  Covenant Violation Report.  Kay described her effort to collect the fine levied against a resident on Couples Drive and Randy reported that the Board's letter to a resident requiring repair/replacement of a dilapidated wooden picket fence was well received by the resident and the new fence proposed by the resident has been approved by the Architectural Review Board.


C.  Financial Issues Report.  As noted earlier, Matt presented a preliminary profit and loss statement by class - the first report prepared after the combination of the S & T books with the SCA books.  Also presented was a first look A/R Aging Summary showing a very favorable response to the call for 2013 dues.  The report will be updated and finalized during the first week of February and a written notice to delinquent residents will go out prior to mid-February.  The community sign will be used to remind residents who have not paid their 2013 assessment, and messages will go up the same day collection letters are posted.



1. Use of Personal Funds.  Harold will prepare a motion containing verbiage that will formalize and add structure to the practice of using personal funds to purchase goods and services for the SCA.  Presently, this method is widely used to make purchases for the Association by individual  Directors and the process simply needs to be managed and controlled to protect the Directors and the Association from error and abuse.  The motion will be made at a future meeting.



2.  Multiple Lot Owner Assessments.  Matt introduced a motion to allow residents who build their residence on two or more adjacent lots to pay annual maintenance assessments and Swim and Tennis dues on a single lot effective the billing cycle after completion and occupation of the residence.  Until that time, the Association will continue to bill for each of the lots individually in accordance with current protocols and practices.  When the resident begins paying the single lot assessment for the combined properties, he/she will be permitted but a single vote for their residence and will relinquish their right to a vote for each lot owned.  The motion was seconded by Harold and passed unanimously.

III.  Current Projects/Issues.


A.  Web Site Upgrade.  Clay conducted a second one hour clinic on the new iPage web site software during the hour prior to the meeting in order to facilitate the seamless transition to a new web administrator when his term as a Director expires in April 2013.  The session was attended by Randy and Kay.   


B.  Neighborhood Watch Cadre.  Kay reported that Neighborhood Watch Cadre for StoneBridge evening meeting held at the golf club at 7:00 p.m. on January 8th and hosted by the Bossier City police department was attended by 40 residents and the process of selecting Block Captains is well under way.  


C.  Common Area Rules.  The Directors reported minimal response to the recently implemented rules governing use of the common areas.  Only one resident comment/complaint was received and it concerned the restriction against fishing on the common areas bordering ponds and bayous.


D.  Annual Membership Meeting Preparation.  Kay volunteered to serves as the Chairperson of the Nominating Committee and Clay and Matt will serve as members.  The Committee is charged with identifying a minimum of two well qualified candidates to replace Clay and Matt who will reach the end of their term as Directors in in April and for insuring the election of new members is conducted in accordance with the SCA By-Laws.  The Board discussed ways of insuring that the combination of Members present at the annual meeting plus the proxy votes cast prior to the meeting are sufficient to form a quorum of 60% of the eligible votes.  Randy will communicate with the SCA's attorney to get an opinion on a proposal to allow residents to appoint a Director as their proxy in addition to the present practice of allowing eligible members who can not be at the meeting in person to vote early by mailing in their pre-printed ballot.  This latter method limits the resident's vote to the names on the ballot or to a write-in candidate of their choice; they can not vote for candidates that might be nominated from the floor during the meeting.



1.  Meeting Location/Date.  The 2013 Annual Member's Meeting will be held at the Bossier Parish Instructional Center located at 2917 Airline Drive on Monday, April 1, from 6:30 P.M. to 8:30 P.M. The room will cost $200.00 plus a janitorial fee of $50.00 for the two hours.

IV.  Legacy Projects/Issues.  None were discussed due to time constraints.

V .  Adjournment.  The meeting was adjourned at 5:15 P.M. with thanks to all those attending.  The next meeting is tentatively scheduled for February 19, 2013.

Respectfully Submitted By:

Randall S. Hall

President, 2012-13

